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To:
Tax Exempt Fleets & Partners

Date:
August 11, 2005

Subject:
Regulatory Update Affecting Tax-Exempt Fleets and Credit Card Issuers

RE:  
Transportation Equity Act (Highway Bill)

Yesterday, President Bush signed the Transportation Equity Act (also known as the Highway Bill).  This Act includes fuel tax legislation that improves and simplifies the process for facilitating federal excise tax exemption on gasoline and diesel fuel at retail locations to eligible entities.  This specific provision is effective for sales after December 31, 2005.

Wright Express spent several months working with key industry stakeholders to represent the needs of commercial and government fleets to draft and support this tax law change.  This new legislation enables the credit card issuer, defined as the party who is extending the credit to the fleet, to provide the federal excise tax exemption as part of the fleet’s invoice and file for the refund directly without relying on merchants to provide this service. If the credit card issuer decides to offer exemptions to fleet customers, they will be required to register with the IRS in order to receive refund for those tax exempt sales.

This legislation goes a long way in streamlining the refund process to ensure tax-exempt entities are able to receive their federal exemptions, either through their credit card company or on their own, and will allow Wright Express to process federal excise tax refunds more quickly and efficiently.  

This legislation would supercede any previous legislation, including the American Jobs Creation Act of 2004, and this new legislation is expected to become effective for card sales that occur after December 31, 2005.  

The IRS has not yet issued guidance for registration requirements in order for credit card issuers to receive refunds.  In the meantime, Wright Express will work with fleets, partners and accepting merchants to discuss implications of the new legislation and to begin preparations for compliance after December 31, 2005. For more details on the legislation, go to page 80, section 1163 at http://waysandmeans.house.gov/media/pdf/taxdocs/highwayconfrpt.pdf. 
For more information, please contact Veronica Collins, Government Account Manager, at 247-706-7742 or Polly Guiles in the Wright Express Tax Department at 207-523-7123. 
